Monthly Meeting Tuesday, May 6th, 2025

The regular monthly meeting of the Galeton Borough Authority was held on Tuesday, May 6th , 2025 at 5:00pm at the municipal office located at 24 W Main St, Galeton, PA 16922.

Members present were Tony Adami, Todd Parsell, Mike Brown, and Joe Cimino SR. 
Member no present was Tom Smith. 
Others present were Mike Plummer, solicitor, Anthony Kunkle, and Amanda Paul, Authority Secretary.

The meeting called order at 5:02pm by Tony Adami.

Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

A motion was made by Mike Brown to approve the April meeting minutes, seconded by Todd Parsell. Motion carried. 

A motion was made by Joe Cimino SR to approve the April financial report, seconded by Mike Brown. Motion carried.  

Public Comment Period:
Anthony Kunkle addressed the Authority to request a key to use the gate near his camp for convenience to accessing trails via ATV/UTV, voiced concerns over having a secondary exit route in case of natural disaster.

After a lengthy discussion, a motion was presented by Tony Adami to give a key to this camp owner with all members voting nay. Motion rejected. 

Mr. Kunkle chose to exit the meeting at 5:33pm, after thanking the Authority for letting him speak. 
	 
Continued Business:   
Larson Design Memo: Construction of the Phase III WWTP Upgrade project has been completed and certificate of final completion has been delivered to DEP to close out the Water Quality Management Permit. 

Further discussion was held with plans to self-perform the work or bid the project for the Wetmore Transmission Main. 

Sipple has signed an agreement for phase 2 of the Watrous Water Project. And phase 3 is beginning. Test well 1 showed excellent quality. There will be notification going to Clinton Street residents regarding the upcoming project near the area. 

A discussion was held regarding the extremely high past due balances. The Authority asks that the office send a certified letter regarding these balances and to beginning placing liens on properties. 

New Business:
The Authority is in the beginning stage of applying for CDBG funding. The first step is a randomized survey for water and sewer customers. 

A discussion was held regarding the need for additional generators at the Wetmore due to frequent power outages. Larson Design recommended some grants that can help cover the cost for emergency situations that would include generators and other upgrades. 

DEP met with Joe Cimino SR for inspection at the sewer plant. 

A motion was made by Joe Cimino SR, seconded by Mike Brown, to write two checks ($100 and $500) to Potter County Conversation District for the projects regarding emergency watershed projects. Motion carried. 


The next Galeton Borough Authority meeting will be held on Tuesday, June 3rd, 2025 at 5:00pm.


Motion to adjourn this meeting at 6:30pm by Joe Cimino SR, seconded by Mike Brown. Motion carried. 
